Dear Colleagues,
I have set out below my best record of the minutes of our last meeting. There are a few gaps and omissions for which I would be grateful for assistance.
Best wishes,
Allyn
PS bI don’t have the right format but I am sure Cathy can add that 
1. Chairman’s remarks. Cllr Thomas explained that the Clerk was unable to attend through a family crisis and that he would minute the meeting in her place. He also apologized that not all the papers had been sent out in good order , for which he accepted responsibility. Cllr Thomas also offered the view that at some point in the future people may look back at the minutes of Parish Council and other meetings to research how the country had responded to the death of Queen Elizabeth II and so he would mention what the PCC had done. The two churches had tolled a bell at the proscribed time with one ring for each year of her reign. Cllrs Thomas and Hodges had lead this response but supported by many other local residents. The proclamation of King Charles III had also been read at Wootton Village Hall and Denton Village Green by Cllrs Hodges and Thomas respectively. Each had been well attended. Cllr Hodges had also flown his Union Flag at half mast in accordance with the instructions in Operation London Bridge. Cllr Thomas also expressed his appreciation for the exemplary work of the Clerk in circulating all the various guidance and advice published by various local and national authorities.
Apologies. Cllr Akehurst was unable to attend through illness and the Clerk through a family crisis. Cllr Rose offered apologies and sent a written report.
Should we add: Cllr Beaney was absent.
2. Declarations of interest. Cllr Bevan declared an interest in the Denton Village Hall grant application.
3. Public contribution time.  Mr Sahathevan, a local resident in attendance, raised the issue of the retrospective planning application from Lydden race circuit. Cllr Thomas brought forward this item from later on the agenda for discussion here. It was reported that over the previous few months chalk had been excavated from the eastern end of the grounds and laid as an addition route around the circuit at the western end. and used to form a banked turn and This took the form of a banked chalk38m x 6.09m earth formed table top ramp  track containing a mound over which cars would race, leaving the ground depending upon their speed. This new part of the circuit had recently been used on a race day in June 2022, 3 months prior to the application. Indeed the construction work commenced at the beginning of May and The construction work had caused a significant clouds of chalk dust which had settled on surrounding land and created large holes in the landscape.  Vibration, experienced by some residents, was intrusive. 
All present agreed that it was neither necessary nor desirable for applications for such changes in the track to be heard retrospectively. It would be far better if applications were made in advance with an opportunity for modifications or restrictions to be put in place prior to any approved construction.
Material grounds to object to such an application might include noise or associated nuisance, environmental or archaeological considerations and the impact in an Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty. Cllr Thomas agreed to write setting out the reservations of the meeting about the application and that it was again being made retrospectively.
4. The minutes of the previous meeting of the 25th July 2022 were considered and approved. Proposed Cllr Hodges Seconded Cllr Bevan.
5. No matters arising 
6. District and County Cllr reports. 
Written report received from Cllr Rose.
As reported elsewhere, there have been acceptable and well documented delays to many recent meetings due to the passing of our Queen Elizabeth ll and the following State Funeral.
This will all now need to be rescheduled upon DDC councillors at short notice and will impact until the Christmas period, as our other meetings will now be delayed until we fully catch up.
 In the meantime, both Cllr Beaney and Cllr Rose request any urgent matters please email both of us, as normal, with anything locally important, to ensure it is dealt with.
Cllr-mark.rose@dover.gov.uk
Cllr-david.beaney@dover.gov.uk
The Proclamation of the New King session at DDC chamber Sunday 11.09.22 was organised at short notice, due to the many people invited it was not possible to accommodate everyone within the Chamber.
So far the scaremongering rumours and threats of doomsday zero bus services has not occurred, and although there has been a few changes and minor disruptions I am pleased to hear and see all school children were able to attend schools on public transport recently for the new terms throughout many villages.
DDC local lottery launch has been a huge success and we would like local residents to see sight of the update here
https://www.dover.gov.uk/News/Press-Releases/2022/Welcoming-a-Lotto-Success-Local-Good-Causes-Receive-Funding-Boost-of-Over-150000.aspx
The ambitious Local Plan will be finalised at the proposed 10.09.22 Overview and Scrutiny meeting but any further question's, beyond the previous review and open sessions, will need to be submitted by October 3rd a week ahead of meeting. You can send questions to myself or David on email please (to avoid any doubts or typos) . I will submit anything for you electronically to DDC to avoid delays, if you so wish.
From a local point of view there is very little within the wider local plan to impact or worry local residents too much. Much bigger planning and development is earmarked for elsewhere in Dover, Deal and Sandwich within East Kent.
Penchester Gardens and Park open their DDC refurbished skatepark
This will be a mini festival with music which supports and previews the new updated skatepark.
https://www.dover.gov.uk/News/Press-Releases/2022/Dover-SkateFest-Gets-Set-to-Take-Off-on-Saturday-1-October.aspx
As you may have heard since our last update the Market Square water feature has now been finished and re-opened to the public.
Cllr-mark.rose@dover.gov.uk
Cllr-david.beaney@dover.gov.uk
7. The Clerk had tried to get in touch with our previously listed PCSO but with no reply. Cllr Thomas offered the view that most PCSOs had by now either transferred to become constables or had been made redundant. There may be a local officer for our parish but further enquiries will need to be made. There were no further reports.
8. Highways. Graham can you remind me of your comments I can’t make sense of my notes! Cllr Bevan reported that there will be a meeting at Swingfield about the A260 and so it seems likely that the road improvements will be tackled by the three Councils of Shepway, Dover and Canterbury at the same time.
Footpaths. The footpath from Mount Pleasant to the first gate is now clear but the further path to Buttermilk is impassable with fallen trees. With the death of Francisca Gostling the Estate is now ‘frozen’ whilst probate is decided so it will be difficult for a while to get the estate to undertake work. Cllr Hodges also reported that the sign at Parkside was rusting away and may need replacement. A damaged style has now been replaced (not sure where?). Think this is the one by Beaumont, and still has not been repaired.  It is up to the landowner with whom GB has been in contact.
Village Halls. Wootton Village Hall. Classes are all resuming. Ash die back in trees around hall some need to come down or be cut back. AGM is on Saturday Oct 1, 2022following this meeting. The cost of the Jubilee coins has not yet been refunded, Cllre Thomas will speak to the Clerk about this.
Denton Village Hall. Bookings are picking up again with the dog training and scouts both now being active.
Cricket Club and Recreation Ground. Green Canopy – through hard work watering by hand the saplings have been kept alive. The oak tree is thriving and the hornbeam , one of which had been struggling, appears to be recovering. There is no plaque on the bench yet. Cllr Thomas said that he had ordered a plaque for the Denton bench and that he could supply the details of the company if required. The new kitchen will be going into the pavilion shortly then the windows and carpeting will be replaced, as funds become available..
9. Finance. Items a and b were deferred due to the absence of the Clerk. Item c was a grant application from Denton Village Hall. Cllr Be3van declared an interest. Cllr Thomas apologised, for he thought the lastest version of the application was for £5000 but the paperwork showed that the application was for £6,000. In sorting out the paperwork in the absence of the Clerk he though his management of the versions of the application had become muddled.  The Council were broadly supportive of the application but sought clarification over a few issues.
· Firstly whether the application was for £5000 for the play equipment or £6000 to include the planters as well. 
· The cost of three quotes for the play equipment was provided and the Council asked whether they might see the detail of the quotes. 
· It was stated that the cost of the insurance for the hall including the play equipment was small and manageable. The Council asked to see the detail of the increase.
· Finally it was estimated that 10 to 15 families locally would make use of the equipment. The Council asked whether any further details to confirm the estimated number might be provided?
10.  Planning.
Deacon landscape site. Still no date set to complete transfer. Looking like next year.
New build at Wootton Parkside. This has been approved by DDC. Cllr Beaney had said that he would ask to call in the application but it is not clear how this was progressed. Cllr Hodges will check.
Land use at Dumbrill Hill. No recent signs of activity on site.
Shelvin Lane. Unauthorised activities continue on the land such as burning commercial waste. It is reported that this has been passed to the Environment Agency but it is not clear what if any action is being taken. The Clerk will be asked to clarify the position.
Land use Shelvin Farm Road. So many unauthorised activities on this land. New unapproved access has been built. It appears that the site is used for dog breeding, car sales and the commercial sorting of rubbish – all on agricultural land. It is believed that an enforcement notice has been served but again the Clerk will be asked to obtain a progress report.
LHRC – already discussed.
11. Cllr Thomas had previously undertaken research to examine community owned sustainable electricity generation. He reported that there had never been a better time for such a project using on shore wind generation – which was by far the cheapest and most cost effective method of electricity generation. Present circumstances also favoured such a project with indications that planning restrictions would also be lifted. Whilst he was happy to share his research with interested parties he felt that he did not have the capacity to lead or manage such a project on behalf of the Parish/District. On that basis he would let the matter rest.
12. Correspondence. Nil.
13. 13 Closure of the meeting. The meeting closed at 8pm.


